HOUSING AND SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

Lucy Owen - Executive Director



Mr Fort and Mr Aston Planning Inspectorate

By email via Programme Officer

London Borough of Merton Merton Civic Centre London Road Morden SM4 5DX

Ref: LBM39 Date: 10th May 2024

Dear Mr Fort and Mr Aston,

Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act Section 20 (7C)

Please consider this letter as the London Borough of Merton's request to yourselves to recommend modifications to Merton's Local Plan that satisfies the requirements of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act Section 20 (7) including that make Merton's Local Plan sound.

Please let me know if you require any more information.

Yours sincerely,

Tara Butler
Deputy Head of Regeneration and Economy
Email: tara.butler@merton.gov.uk